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Board of Police Commissioners

Tuesday, January 4, 2022 Meeting Minutes
7:00 PM Webinar Meeting

Board of Police Commissioners Panelists: Police Board Chairman Beth Gralnick, Police Board Vice Chairman Jess DiPasquale, Police Board Commissioners John Dembishack, Peter Ottomano, Woody Bliss, Dawn Egan and David Muller

Others Present via Webinar: Chief Henion and Captain Brodacki

Police Board Chairman Gralnick called the Webinar meeting to order at 7:03 PM

This meeting is being recorded.

Police Board Chairman Gralnick asked for a motion to approve the Meeting Minutes dated December 7, 2021, Police Board Vice Chairman DiPasquale moved, the motion was seconded by Police Board Commissioner Egan, Police Board Commissioner Muller abstained and unanimously approved.

Chief Henion reported to the meeting that the Police Departments December overtime was $36,275 including Mile of Safety.  The police department currently has five officers out due to injuries and leave. The Police Department received $27,655.62 for CIRMA reimbursement for the month of December. Chief Henion and Captain Brodacki are meeting with First Selectwoman Samantha Nestor, Town Administrator, Jonathan Luiz and Rick Darling Finance Director on Friday, January 7, 2022 to have a preliminary discussion regarding the 2022 – 2023 budget.  Police Commissioners reviewed the budget draft and discussed.
In addition, Chief Henion reported that the department has not received any donations or grants in the month of December.
The Weston Police are following safety and health precautions to mitigate COVID-19 spreading.  
Policy Review – The Chief sent to the Commissioners an updated Use of Force Policy.  The policy is the POST approved model Use of Force Policy as adopted by the POST council dated 09/14/21 and goes into effect in January 2022.  This policy incorporates changes to the law from Public Act 20-1 (Police Accountability Act).  

Chairman Gralnick made a motion to approve the revised Use of Force Policy dated 9/14/2021 replacing Policy # E0001 dated 1/13/19.  Police Board Commissioner Bliss moved and Vice Chairman DiPasquale seconded, unanimously approved.
Additional Business for Commission Consideration None at this time. 
Use of Town Email for Commissioners – Chairman Gralnick stated that all Police Commissioners have a town email.  Commissioner Muller recommended that the Police Commissioners should all be using the towns email.
Election of 2022 Police Commission - Police Board Commissioner Muller nominated Beth Gralnick as Chairman, Police Board Vice Chairman DiPasquale seconded, all in favor.

Police Board Commissioner Ottomano nominated Jess DiPasquale as Vice Chairman, Police Board Commissioner Egan seconded, all in favor.
  
Police Board Chairman Gralnick made a motion to go into Executive Session at 7:51 PM, Police Board Commissioner Muller moved and Police Board Commissioner Bliss seconded, all in favor.

For more details, please refer to the video recording found here:

  https://vimeo.com/662672925 
 
The Commissioners came out of Executive Session at 9:03 PM and adjourned.
Respectfully submitted
Mary Gunshor
Board of Police Commissioners Recording Secretary
Approved 2/1/2022
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